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MINUTES 
 

I. The District English Learner Advisory Committee (DELAC) meeting which began 
at 2:00 p.m. via Zoom, was attended by District employees and parents 
representing ELAC from the following campuses: Carmel, Cedar, Cottonwood, 
Cypress, Eucalyptus, Hesperia High, Joshua Circle, Maple, Mission Crest, Topaz, 
Ranchero, and Sultana. 

 

II. After the welcoming, Mr. Alex Cristales, Director of Preschool to 12th Grade 
Programs, presented the voting results of the 2020-2021 DELAC Committee 
elections. He thanked the outgoing Committee Members and introduced the new 
members: Isabel Palacios, President; Maria Victoria Girón, Vice President; Irma 
Escobar, Secretary; Leticia Serrano, Parliamentarian. 
 
 

III. New Business 
a) Elections 
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b) CTE Programs 

Ms. McKenzie Tarango and Lucia Macias briefly explained what Technical 
Careers are taught at the various HUSD high schools. The Technical Careers are 
part of an education plan strategically designed to prepare students for the 
workforce, whether they continue to pursue a college degree or not, in response to 
the needs of the economy and the great demand of the main sectors of the Art, 
Construction, Business and Finance, Education, Engineering and Architecture, 
Fashion Design, Health Sciences, Tourism and Recreation, Product Development 
industries, Public Services, and Transportation. 

 

After the presentation about technical careers, Mr. Cristales paused to introduce 
the Superintendent of the School District, Mr. David Olney, who expressed his 
gratitude to the parents for their participation in the meeting and for all the 
support and understanding during distance learning. 

Before starting the next topic, Mr. Cristales did an interactive activity via zoom 
where the question was: How have you felt during these times of change, due to 
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COVID-19? The participants put a check mark next to the various moods to 
represent their answer. 

 

c) Updating of the Reclassification Criteria 

Mr. Cristales gave us a brief and concise update on the Requirements for 
Reclassification of English Learners (EL) students. 1) Obtain level 4 on the 
ELPAC exam 2) Get good grades on standardized tests a.- SBAC (English 
Language Arts) b.- i-Ready (Reading Diagnostic) 3) Teacher recommendation 
(student must have a 2.5 grade point average (GPA) in the first semester of the 
2019-2020 school year 4) Check with parents to see if they agree. 

 

d) Elementary Schools Reopening Plan 

Lastly, Mr. Cristales shared with the audience that the District is working on a 
Reopening Plan for Elementary Schools. In this plan, all the necessary elements 
are being taken into consideration to guarantee the well-being of the teaching and 
administrative staff and the students, such as: entry, exit and movement within the 
school; cleaning and disinfection; health checks for students and all staff; hygiene 
practices and use of personal protective equipment. Students from 1st to 6th grade 
who decide to attend school will be divided into two groups. Each group will 
attend school two days a week and will work from home 3 days a week as they 
have been doing. TK and Kindergarten children will attend school every day. The 
groups will be small and will be kept together for all activities. 

The Reopening Plan will be sent to the County and the State for approval. Once 
approved, we will inform staff and the community of the steps to follow. For the 
moment, we have to prepare and train all staff on the protocols to follow, including 
socio-emotional support, communication plans between parent-school and vice 
versa; transportation, visual detection protocols and secondary reviews, etc. etc. 

 

IV. Questions & Comments 
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When will the children return to school? We don't know yet; we are still 
developing the plan. 

Is it possible for our children to stay at home with Distance Education? Yes, if 
parents do not feel safe sending their children to school, the children can continue 
with distance learning. That will be the parents' decision. 

How will you differentiate influenza from COVID-19? The student would be sent 
for a second health check, however, it is best for the child to stay home if he / she is 
ill, therefore we ask for your cooperation. 

Will there be school transportation? Yes, children must maintain social distance 
on the school bus. 

Were more staff hired to clean the schools? We are working closely with our 
maintenance employees, they will be there to constantly clean the restrooms and 
all the high traffic common areas, as well as to disinfect the classrooms. We will 
support them as needed to ensure that this happens on a regular basis.   

 

Mrs. Lucy Spafford adjourned the meeting at 3:48 p.m. by thanking Mr. Cristales 
for the presentation, the School District for the great effort they are making to 
bring the students back to the schools and all the parents for their support, 
patience and understanding during this time of uncertainty. The next DELAC 
meeting will be November 30, 2020. 

 

 

 

 


